To: Local interpreters
From: Art Hamm, State Interpreter
Subject: Non compliance of pre-game conference with head coaches

Gentlemen:

It has come to my attention from referees, as well as from head coaches, 
that rule 5-2-2 regarding conducting a pre-game conference with the HEAD 
coaches is not happening. This is MANDATORY.
At our interpreters meeting in August, all boards were instructing to make 
sure this is happening. I have been told by coaches that the referees are 
giving coaches the option, if they want to meet or not. I will make 
contacts to see if this continues.
Also, make sure that there is no jewelry worn by the players. Taping the 
ears, wrists, etc. isn't allowed.
Thanks for your cooperation.

Sincerely,
Art Hamm



